Town of Bermuda Run

Town Council Meeting Minutes

June 12, 2018-7:00 PM

The Town Council of Bermuda Run held its scheduled meeting on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 7:00 PM. The meeting was held at Bermuda Run Town Hall.

Council Members Present: John Guglielmi, Mayor Pro Tem; Rick Cross,

Chris Fowler and Jerry West

Council Members Absent: Mayor Kenneth A. Rethmeier, DrPH; and Mike Ernst

Also Present: Lee Rollins, Town Manager; Cindy Griffith, Town Clerk; Brian

Williams, Town Attorney

Call to Order Mayor Pro Tem Guglielmi called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Moment of Silence

Adoption of the Agenda

Council Member Rick Cross made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Council Member Jerry West seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of four (4) in favor and none opposed.

Approval of the May 8, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Council Member Jerry West made a motion to approve the May 8, 2018 Town Council Meeting Minutes. Council Member Rick Cross seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of four (4) in favor and none opposed.

Citizens' Comments

There were none.

Proposed Meeting Action Items

A. Public Hearing: Receive Public Comment on Proposed 2018-2019 Budget

Notice of the Public Hearing was duly advertised in the local paper and was posted on the Town's website. A hard copy of the proposed budget has been made available for public inspection at the Town Hall.

Mayor Pro Tem John Guglielmi opened the Public Hearing There were no comments by the five members of the public present. Mayor Pro-Tem John Guglielmi closed the Public Hearing.

B. Adoption of the 2018-2019 Budget Ordinance

Council Member Rick Cross made a motion to adopt the 2018-2019 Budget Ordinance. Council Member Jerry West seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of four (4) in favor and none opposed.

Council/Mayor Comments:

Jerry West -

No comments

John Guglielmi -

Congratulated Town Clerk Cindy Griffith for her eight years of service to the

Town and thanked her for everything she does for the Town Hall.

Rick Cross -

Shared his appreciation for Lee Rollins, Town Manager and his work on the budget process. He also welcomed Cindy Griffith to her first Town Council Meeting as acting Town Clerk. He shared that he's glad to see Allegacy Credit Union moving into the empty former Bank of America building near Kinderton

Village.

Chris Fowler -

No comments

Town Manager Comments:

Lee Rollins thanked Cindy Griffith for her eight years of service to the Town, and for her willingness to attend the 2018 Clerk Academy in her efforts to become certified with the IIMC (International Institute of Municipal Clerks). He gave an update on the Town paving projects and reminded the Council of the upcoming concert on June 23 - NC Brass Band Quintet.

Adjourn

With no further business to discuss, Council Member Rick Cross made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Jerry West seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of four (4) in favor and none opposed.

Approved

Kenneth A. Rethmeier, DrPH - Mayor

Respectfully Sulmitted

Cindy Griffith, Town Clerk